
  

 
 
 
 

 
Coming up . . . 
6/14/21- Scott Larson, Denver Basin Geology, Oil, & Gas 

6/21/21- Pam & Jim Behler, My Choice Resource Center 

6/28/21- Pat Rust, District Secretary Emeritus, Hot Sulfur 

Springs History & Olympic Skiing 

7/7/21-Board/Foundation Meeting 

Program Chairperson: 

June-Matt 

July-Bill A. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

5/03/2021, Key Club Governor, Lt. Governor, Club 

Presidents 

 

Our Foothills Kiwanis Club honored outgoing and current 

Key Club District, Division, and Key Club Officers during the 

May 3rd meeting. Those attending included outgoing Rocky 

Mountain District Governor Jessica Kalloor; Outgoing 

Division 11 Lt. Governor Tiffany Tran; Nihar Manangi 

Incoming Division 11 Lt. Governor Elect; Hadley Olsen 

Incoming Peak-to-Peak Club President; Emily Leonard,  past 

District Board member, running for International Board 

member; Leah Kiegel, incoming Monarch Key Club 

President; Jennifer Castillo, Broomfield High hoping to start a 

Key club at that school; and Peak to Peak Faculty Advisor 

Rachel Medina.  Leah stated that the Monarch Club is 

emphasizing new membership and volunteer opportunities 

during the upcoming year. Hadley’s Peak-to-Peak Club is 

stressing inclusivity and club member retention. Nihar 

reiterated that increasing membership for all the District 11 

clubs is the prime emphasis. Retiring Governor Jessica and Lt. 

Governor Tiffany had many accomplishments during their 

Key Club tenures. They felt that being active in Key Club and 

holding several offices gave them a strong appreciation for 

Kiwanis values and invaluable leadership experience. Elected 

as Club President and Treasurer, respectively in 2018/2019. 

Under their leadership, club membership grew to over one 

hundred. Attended the 2018 and 2019 District Conventions. In 

2019, Jessica became Division 11 Lt. Governor and Tiffany 

became Club President. Attended the International 

Convention in 2019. Chartered the York International Key 

Club with forty members to start. Four of the Six Division 

Clubs realized membership growth. During Covid, the District 

Fall Rally was done virtually, and the two hundred attendees 

were more than expected. Both girls had many service and 

humanitarian accomplishments as well. Started a Crayons for 

Calculators program in 2019. Collected over six hundred 

pairs of shoes during the Soles for Souls program. They 

hosted a Bonfire Fundraiser for community libraries. They 
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raised $3,000 for the National Breast Cancer Drive. In 

addition, Jessica and Tiffany volunteered for Pack Away 

Hunger, Salvation Army Bell Ringing, Thorne Nature 

Center, Boulder Autism Center, and COPI School. The 

girls also raised money for YUDA Band supply kits, the 

EFFA Fundraiser, and collected canned food and groceries 

and tended the vegetable garden at the Sister Carmen 

Center. Our Foothills Kiwanis Club is honored to host these 

exemplary outgoing and incoming Key Club office holders.  

 
L to R: Jennifer Castillo, Nihar Minanji, Emily Leonard 

Rachel Medina, Tiffany Tran, and Jessica Kalloor 

 

Rachel Medina, Peak-to-Peak Faculty Advisor Honored 

 

Jessica Kalloor and Tiffany Tran honored Rachel Medina 

with several gifts of appreciation for her years of service as 

Faculty Advisor to Peak to Peak Key Club. Rachel is moving 

into a Junior High teaching position next year and has already 

designated a successor. Rachel is credited with saving the 

club’s charter five years ago when they were in danger of 

losing it. She has been an invaluable asset to the club’s 

growth over the past five years. Jessica and Tiffany credited 

Rachel with strong points such as amazing energy, student 

leadership, and always looking out for others. On a lighter 

note, Rachel can imitate turkey noises very realistically. She 

entertained our club and the Key Club kids with her hilarious 

turkey imitations.  

 

Bob Mohling, Foothills Key Club Peak to Peak Sponsor 

Honored 

 

During the May 3rd meeting, Jessica and Tiffany also honored 

Foothill’s Bob Mohling, the Peak-to-Peak Key Club Sponsor. 

In appreciation for Bob’s dedication, loyalty, and constant 

support of the Peak-to-Peak Key Club, Bob was awarded a 

colorful “Save the Ocean” tapestry. 

 
 

Foothills Kiwanis 2021 Scholarship 

Winners 

Our Foothills Kiwanis Club proudly awarded seven 2020 

graduating high school seniors college scholarships. Six girls 

and one boy one the awards. For the first time, the 

scholarships were awarded during club meetings in May. 

There was a total of seventeen applicants this year, which is 

the most ever. Club Treasurer Joe Girard and committee 

members Herm Heime and Bill Duclos picked the winners 

and awarded the scholarships. All the winners displayed 

Kiwanis values and were outstanding student leaders.  

Jessica and Tiffany receive scholarships on May 3rd 

 
L to R Bill, Joe, Jessica, Tiffany, and Herm  



Annie receives scholarship from Joe Girard on May 10th 

 
Annie with Parents Scott and Chris 

 

Shannon receives scholarship at May 10th meeting 

 
Shannon with Parents Julio and Debbie 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hayliel receives scholarship at the May 17th Meeting 

 
Hayliel with Parents and Younger Brother 

 

Twins Paris and Sophie receive awards on May 24th 

 
Sophie and Paris with Parents and Joe 

 

 

 

 


